
        Maysville, Mo. 

March 19, 2018 

 

 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison, East District Commissioner, Garry McFee, West District 

Commissioner Kyle White and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  

 

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison led all in attendance in prayer with all reciting the Pledge 

of Allegiance.  

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to accept the agenda as presented and 

approve the minutes for the March12, 2018 meeting. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made 

the second. Motion carried.  

 

The County would like to thank the Maysville Baptist Church for their kindness and generosity for 

hosting a meal for all County and City Employees.  

 

Accounts payable were reviewed and approved.  

 

Mowing bids were opened at 10 a.m. with Rogers Outdoor Services being awarded the bid for Old 

Maysville Cemetery and Bobbi’s Transport and Lawn Care being awarded Smith Cemetery, 

Shuchman Cemetery, The Fairgrounds and the County Barn. All bidders provided current proof of 

insurance.  

 

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison announced the electronic pick-up for the County for 

Region D Recycling would be April 28
th

 between the hours of 1-5.  

 

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss equipment, tires and the 

ability to purchase a new welder which was approved by the Commission. He has also asked that the 

Clerk obtain a bid for 2” surface rock from Norris. 

 

Assessor Tanya Zimmerman met with the Commission to discuss donating her computers to an 

entity in need. They approved her request. 

 

Lisa Bird acting FFA Advisor for this day brought a group of FFA youth to do a presentation on Ag 

Issues. The group did a fantastic job presenting in front of the Commission and Clerk. Those in 

attendance were Connor Flinn, Jordan Browning, Grace Hamby, Cole Gripka, Braden Covey as well 

as Mrs. Bird. The Commission thanks Brandi Ellis for all of her hard work in her capacity as AG 

Instructor here at the Maysville School District.  

 

The Commission reminds everyone that the Sales Tax Rock issue on the ballot is not a new tax 

but yet a continuation tax for rock on our County roads. With these funds the Commission is 

able to apply 120 tons to the mile on the gravel roads in our County. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Commission gave an update on the meeting that was had in Cameron on the 16
th

 of March with 

the Director of MODOT and other officials concerning the I-35 and 36 interchange. They all see the 

need in the work that needs to be done but funding is an issue. Some are looking at making the area a 

TDD and that would allow the patrons doing business within that district to pay a tax that would go 

into a fund  that would allow the work to be done on the interchange. More discussion will be had on 

the issue with more updates to come.  

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to adjourn with Presiding 

Commissioner, Harold Allison made the second. Motion carried.  

 

 

 

The next meeting of the Commission will be March 26, 2018 at 9 a.m. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 


